
  

 

in this edition of your Pa-

triot Reader newsletter. 

Please plan to attend as 

many of these events as 

possible as each of them 

are for your enjoyment and 

help honor our veterans.  

And lastly, I invite each of 

you to join us this Thurs-

day, Oct.26 at 7 PM at the 

Health and Human Ser-

vices Building, 200 San Se-

bastian View for this 

months Veterans Council 

meeting. We always have 

excellent speakers and it 

gives you an insight as to 

what is going on in your 

veteran community and 

how you may help.  

Thank you for your ser-

vice. 

Bill Dudley 

Chairman 

Veterans Council of St. 

Johns County, Inc.   
 

  

Fellow Veterans, 

Your Veterans Council 

Chairman was honored 

this week to again per-

form the duties of partici-

pating on Senator Marco 

Rubio’s Military Academy  

Selection Board . This is 

my 15th year of partici-

pating on this very im-

portant Board to help se-

lect a number of deserv-

ing students who have 

applied for admission to 

one of the prestigious 

military academies. I was 

honored to participate as 

one of three panelists to 

recommend to Senator 

Rubio 10 finalists out of 

25 applicants that applied 

this year for the United 

States Air Force Military 

Academy. It was an ex-

tremely difficult decision 

to select the finalists as all 

applicants were the best 

of the best from the stu-

dents that applied. Our 

future military leadership 

will be in very capable 

hands with this quality of 

young men and women  

 

entering our military acad-

emies. 

Our Wreaths Across Ameri-

ca program is now in full 

swing with sells at a brisk 

pace. However, we are 

slightly behind in our goal 

of $21,080. We need to 

step up the pace to achieve 

this year’s goal so if you 

haven’t yet placed your or-

der for a wreath, now is the 

time to do so. Remember. 

If you purchase 2 wreaths 

for $34, the Veterans Coun-

cil receives 3 wreaths which 

will be placed on a 

gravesite on Dec. 16.   

Our planning for this years 

Veterans Day Program is 

nearing completion. We 

have an excellent program 

lined up for this year as we 

honor all veterans who have 

served in the Global War on 

Terrorism, our country’s 

longest military engage-

ment.  

There are several other 

very important and exciting 

upcoming events that you 

need to mark on your cal-

endars that are advertised  
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The Veterans Council of St. Johns 

County meets on the last Thursday of 

the month, all are invited to attend.  

We meet at the County Health &    

Human Services Building, 200 San Sebastian View,   

at 7 pm in the Muscovy room.     

 Upcoming Speakers        

  

October 26 

Karen Moore, St Augustine Lighthouse 

Lynn Geiser, Peer to Peer Therapeutic Art Program                   

for Military Women  and 

Carl Cricco, CEO K9s For Warriors 

November 30 

Don Kabrich, a local veteran climbs Mt Everest in 2023 

and  Jennifer Jenkins, Wounded Warrior Project 

December 28 

Joseph Pearce, Wish for Our Heroes 

January 25, 2024  

Dennis Graves, CJ3 Foundation 

William Zorich, Irreverent Warriors 
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Veterans Day Ceremony November 11 

Please join us as we Honor our Veterans 

Veterans Day in St. Augustine, Saturday November 11, at  

Anastasia Baptist Church, 1650 A1A S, as we all celebrate 

and honor our veterans. 

Hosted by the Veterans Council of St. Johns County along with the Military    

Officers Association of America, Ancient City Chapter. 

The Atrium doors open at 9:00 am. On display in the Atrium will be the Travel-

ing Vietnam and War on Terror Walls, and over 40 display tables from local Not 

for Profits, Military Groups, any many more military displays. 

The Veterans Day Ceremony will start promptly at 11:00 am. 

The Keynote speaker is BG William Temple, Deputy Commanding General, 

Florida Army National Guard. 

Patriotic entertainment is by the St. Augustine High School Chorale.  

This is a free event with plenty of onsite free parking.  
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Florida Veterans’ Hall of Fame 

The Florida Veterans’ Hall of Fame recognizes and honors those mili-

tary veterans who, through their works and lives during or after mili-

tary service, have made a significant contribution to the state of Flor-

ida through civic, business, public service or other pursuits. It is not a 

traditional military hall of fame, as it focuses on post-military contributions to the State 

of Florida. 

Class of 2023 Inductees 

David Abramowitz, Colonel, U.S. Army (Ret) 

Dennis O. Baker, Commander, U.S. Navy, (Ret) 

John E. Bircher III, Colonel U.S. Army (Ret) 

David Blair Craig, Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army (Ret) 

Dr. Benjamin Findley, Colonel, U.S. Air Force (Ret) 

Michael Fleming, Brigadier General, U.S. Marine Corps/ U.S. Army (Ret) 

R. Craig Ham, Colonel, U.S. Army (Ret) 

Gerald Hollingsworth, MD, Colonel, U.S. Navy, U.S. Air Force (Ret) 

Joseph Kittinger, Colonel, United States Air Force (Ret) 

Henry Lowery, Chief Warrant Officer 5, U.S. Marine Corps (Ret) 

Bruce Melnick, Commander, U.S. Coast Guard (Ret) 

Frederic Raymond, Major General, U.S. Army (Ret) 

Walter E. Raysick, Sr., Master Chief U.S. Navy (Ret) 

Leon J. Roy, IV, Command Sergeant Major, U.S. Army (Ret) 

Edward C. Sheffield, U.S. Army Veteran 

Joseph G. Sicinski, U.S. Air Force Veteran 

Alene Tarter, Master Sergeant, U.S. Air Force (Ret) 

Dewayne Thrift, U.S. Air Force Veteran 

Donn Weaver, U.S. Army Veteran 

Ellsworth Williams, Jr., Major, U.S. Army (Ret) 

LTC Blair 

Craig 

Brigadier 

General,     

Michael 

Fleming 

The Veterans Council congratulates all veterans 

for their service in uniform and afterwards. 

Local Veterans LTC Blair Craig & BG Michael 

Fleming are from NE FL and do much for local 

veterans and their families. 
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Jana Angel & local principal fly high with Blue Angels 

JACKSONVILLE BEACH, Fla. – Ready to hear about the ultimate field trip? 

This week a local educator took to the skies alongside the U.S. Navy Blue An-

gels. 

The nationally recognized precision flight team tours the country sharing “the 

magic of flight” with thousands of viewers each year. 

Out of thousands watching, a fortunate few can experience the G force-filled 

flight as a passenger. 

Lakeside Junior High School Principal Dustin James was one of those lucky 

few to be chosen to climb into the cockpit of the No. 7 Boeing F/A-18 Super 

Hornet earlier this week and experience a day with “The Blues.” 

River City Live host Jana Angel and James shared the day together, hanging 

tough through barrel rolls, inverted, loops, and many other maneuvers you 

can see for yourself this weekend! 

If you want to catch The Blue Angels in action, don’t miss the Sea and Sky Air 

Show from 1-4 p.m. Saturday and Sunday. 
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The World Changers Concert is Fri., Dec 8th at 6:30pm at the The St. Augustine Amphitheatre to honor 

and thank God, veterans, first responders, and their families. Guests of honor include Gold Star families 

who have lost military family members in the line of duty, to acknowledge their loss, grief, and continued 

healing. 

The concert event will feature a favorite central Florida band, The Long Run (TLR), an Eagles tribute 

band. Event guest speaker is national bestseller Karen Vaughn, author of “World Changer”, the story of 

her son, Navy Seal Aaron Vaughn. 

If you are interested in donating or sponsoring seats for our worthy vets, first responders, and families, 

please contact Director Chuck Burke at flaburke@hotmail.com. 

Event Page: https://thegarcias.cc/ 

Buy Event Tickets: https://www.theamp.com/.../detail/the-world-changers-concert 

mailto:flaburke@hotmail.com
https://thegarcias.cc/
https://www.theamp.com/.../detail/the-world-changers-concert
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 VETERANS COUNCIL OF ST. JOHNS COUNTY 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

September 28, 2023 

CALL TO ORDER: Chairman Dudley 

WELCOME AND OPENING REMARKS: Chairman Dudley 

PLEDGE: Chairman Dudley 

INVOCATION: General Mike Fleming  

INTRODUCTION OF SPEAKERS/GUESTS: Chairman Dudley 

New attendees introduced themselves to the group.   

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: There were no minutes for the month of August. 

The August meeting was cancelled due to an approaching hurricane and the 

meeting venue is used for an evacuation shelter.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer John Mountcastle presented an updated 

Treasurer’s Report. The Council’s total liquid cash balance as July 26, 2023, was 

$171,974.45. Treasurer Mountcastle went through some of the expenditures 

and deposits since that time and the new current balance is $179,234.67.  The 

Treasurer’s Report was approved by voice vote with no changes.  

AWARD PRESENTATION: 

Chairman Dudley introduced two Veterans that will be inducted into the Flor-

ida Veterans Hall of Fame on November 14, 2023, in Tallahassee, FL. The two new 

inductees are Army Brigadier General Michael Fleming and Lieutenant Colo-

nel Blair Craig. A well-deserved recognition for both gentlemen.  

SPEAKERS: 

ZACH MALAMUD, MARINE FOR LIFE 

Zach Malamud gave a presentation on the organization, Marine for Life Net-
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work Program, and its mission. The mission statement of Marine for Life is to 

“Take Care of Our Own.” The Marine for Life helps Marines, and their families 

transition back into the civilian world. They help Marines and soldiers but 

will turn no Veteran in need away. They help the Veterans find jobs, educational 

needs, refer them to Veterans Administration, tell them about the GI Bill and 

any other needs a Veteran may use during their transition period. They provide 

mentorship in order to help the Veteran adapt to their surroundings. Those in 

need can reach out to Marine for Life at their website, www.marineforlife.org.  

The floor was open to questions and answers. 

 MIKE O’BRIEN, 5-STAR VETERANS CENTER 

Mike O’Brien introduced himself and gave a presentation of the 501(3)c or-

ganization 5-Star Veterans Center and how they can help the Veterans of St. 

Johns County. The 5-Star Veterans’ mission statement is “Rebuild the lives of 

veterans in crisis to ensure they thrive in civilian life.” The program has been 

operating for the last 12 years. Mr. O’Brien described the organization and 

what they want to accomplish and assist with the Veterans in need. They help 

the Veteran in crisis by providing a “Passport to Independence” with an inten-

sive 12-month program. They provide the stability of on-site housing and men-

tal health services. An individualized treatment plan is developed to restore a 

Veteran’s mental health and well-being. The goal is to get the Veteran back to 

independent living. After Mr. O’Brien presentation, the floor was open to 

questions and answers.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

VETERANS SERVICE OFFICE UPDATE, JOSEPH MCDERMOTT 

Mr. McDermott gave an update on the Veterans Service Office. Business has 

not slowed down in the Veterans Service Office; they are still working on many 

PAC ACT claims. Because of the number of claims going the Veterans Admin-

istration, it could take 4-6 months to receive an answer to the claim. Last 

month there were 600 veterans that came through the office. Unfortunately, 

there has been a turnover in the office. There are currently interviews taking 

place to replace these employees. The positions should be filled soon and the 
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office back to working at full staff. The office will continue to move forward.  

VETERANS TREATMENT COURT, JOHN LESLIE 

Mr. Leslie introduced himself, Mentor Coordinator for the St. Johns and Put-

nam County Veterans Treatment Court. Although the Treatment Court is actu-

ally taking Veterans from 6 other counties throughout the NE Florida area.  

The Treatment Court is in its 7th year and brought in 135 veterans into the pro-

gram and has graduated 78 participants. There are 36 veterans currently inflow 

and 25-27 will be in court next session on the docket. The next session is 

scheduled for September 29th at 10:00am in Room 355 of the Judicial Complex.  

All are invited to attend and observe the Treatment Court. Mr. Leslie is looking 

for any new mentors that would be interested in helping in the future. Cur-

rently there are 16 mentors and 20 are needed. The Treatment Court has gradu-

ated 81 participants and 5 graduated in the last session. There have been 21 ter-

minations, unsuccessful completions for various reasons. The Treatment Court 

will have a table with information at the upcoming Veterans Day event on No-

vember 11th.   

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: 

Chairman Dudley also gave an update on the upcoming Veterans Day program 

that will be held on November 11, 2023. The theme for this year’s program will 

be on the Global War on Terrorism and held at Anastasia Baptist Church. The 

program will honor all the Veterans that have served in the last 20 years on the 

war on terrorism. They will be recognized for their service and presented with 

a pin to honor them. The speaker will be Brigadier General William Temples. 

Gold Star Mothers will also be honored that day. A large turnout is expected 

with 1,000-1,200 people attending. 

Chairman Dudley also discussed the upcoming induction ceremony for the 

Florida Veterans Hall of Fame that will be held in Tallahassee on November 14th 

that the Council will be attending. Twenty Veterans will be inducted on that 

day.  

The Wreaths Across America Program will be held on December 16th and the  
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forms are available to order the wreaths. Prices were discussed.  

Chairman Dudley also talked about the new homeless shelter that will coming 

to St. Augustine on SR 16. Other properties are also being looked at to add to 

the space available. Site work should start around the end of November. Com-

pletion is hoped to take place around the end of July 2024. Due to cost, a new 

design has had to be implemented and Chairman Dudley shared pictures of 

what the new site will look like.  

There will be a golf tournament held by the Marine Corp League on October 

9th.  The tournament proceeds will go to the Toys for Tots campaign.   

Danny and Jackie Garcia discussed their organization, “Global Walk,” and the 

World Changers Concert that will be held on December 8, 2023, at the Amphi-

theater. The theme of the concert is to Honor and Thank God, Veterans, First 

Responders, and families. They are asking companies and corporations for 

sponsorship to help in accomplishing this concert. Twenty tickets were pre-

sented to the Veterans Service Office and 20 tickets were presented to the 

Council for distribution.  

 

The floor was opened to all others that had information to share with the Vet-

erans Council.  

Next Veterans Council meeting will be held on Thursday, October 26th begin-

ning at 7:00pm. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

William Dudley, Chairman  
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From Sheriff Hardwick 

The first week in October, I had the pleasure of speaking at 

the 7th Annual Toys for Tots Golf Tournament. The Nease 

High School JROTC once again presented the colors and did 

a phenomenal job. I had the honor of coining the members of 

the ROTC program afterwards— awesome group of young 

individuals!  
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From Lucia Viti 

St Augustine Record, The Daily Briefing 

St. Augustine’s Roy H. Hinman II, MD, 

was recently inducted into Oklahoma’s 

Rogers State University’s Military School Hall of Fame in 

Claremore, Oklahoma. 

Only Oklahoma Military Academy Alumni who have achieved 

outstanding accomplishments are inducted into the school’s 

prestigious hall of fame. The 37-year Army veteran, now re-

tired as a Colonel, served in Iraq, Germany, Korea, Kuwait, 

Nicaragua, Panama, Saudi Arabia, Ecuador, and the Dominican 

Republic. 

During his military tenure, the physician and father of five 

opened Island Doctors in St. Augustine in 1991. Still active in 

his practice, Dr. Hinman and Island Doctors employ more 

than 600 Floridians in 59 locations in St. Augustine, Gaines-

ville, Pensacola, Naples, and Jacksonville. 

Dr. Hinman also helped to launch St. Augustine’s Indianhead 

Explorations LLC. The veteran owned business recycles and 

repurposes materials that would otherwise be discarded into 

landfills, leached into groundwater, or burned such as clear-

ing debris, yard trash and tree clippings into compost. 

Photo Courtesy of Army Colonel (Ret.) Roy Hinmann II 
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 Council Chairman William Dudley speaks at 

the DAR "Bells Across America" Celebration  
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Hope 4 Veterans 

Providing a group where women veterans 

come together for socialize, education and 

other activities that will help decrease the challenges women face. We 

help support Women Veterans to their Medical Appointments, C&P 

Exams. We help with claims through the women veterans of Disable 

American Veterans. We Are Based in Wisconsin and In Florida. 

 

A. Hope4Sisters Pilot Program- Assist Women Veteran Sisters as a volunteer 

throughout Florida within their VA Medical System (within 1-2hr limit) Variety 

Appointments: CP Exams within or without the VA System, ER -On Call Status, 

Medical appointment to help support and educate the Sisters Medical Needs. 

 

B. Claim Assist- Assist Women Veterans Sister DAV Women Service Officers 

within Florida with their Claims, MST/ PTSD and variety of others concerns re-

garding claims. Add locations women veteran’s chapters and phone numbers. 

 

C. Art/ Holistic -Assist Women Veterans Sisters with Writing, Photography and 

Creative Art with Sister Support communication. Can do telehealth over the 

phone or computer! We do have a art studio at Gainesville VA so Far. These Art/

Holistic want to recognize in May at the Women Days events/ Conference. 

 

D. Free Laptops- Assist Women Veterans with providing Free Laptop for Educa-

tional/ Schooling/Employment Or Starting a Business needs. One Laptop per 

Women Veteran while supplies last. Training Specialized Security/ General Use 

operation system is an option too. Lynn Husband is a trained IT computer Foren-
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sics can provide additional training for possible job positions. Free Updates or Vi-

rus scans on your personal computer. Can provide additional computer support, 

fee if you need new parts for functional computer use. Sponsors/ Donors colleg-

es/ Schools 

 

E. Inspirational Hope Baskets-Assist and provide Support for Women Veter-

ans Sister in time of need to provide Personalize Inspirational Hope Baskets. 

Email: Provide the story why this women veteran could use an inspirational basket 

and provide any personalization info to place in the baskets such as: Children age, 

Hobbies, Likes and dislikes and most important needs. 

 

F. Women Day- (May)Assisting Women Veterans Sisters on a time of Relaxation 

and ME time. Women Day will provide resources, Holistic recreation by other 

Women Veteran skills such as Massage therapy, Art, Essential Oils, yoga, Storytell-

ing, Accupuncture, water activities and additional fun activities to revive, and reju-

venate to take care of themselves. Email: Provide Skills for retreat. 

 

G. Basic Service Dog Education-Assist Women Veterans with Education and 

the process of Service Dog Training ADA Laws. Assisting with Training with CGC 

and what to look for, any questions. 
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MACV-SOG: The Vietnam-Era Special Operators You’ve Probably Never Heard Of 

©Photo Credit: United States Army Special Operations Command (USASOC) 

You've heard of the elite Navy SEALs and Green Berets who conducted guerrilla 

and counter-guerrilla operations, trained local troops and quashed enemy uprising 

in Vietnam. However, you've likely never heard of MACV-SOG, comprised of 

members from both forces, as well as the CIA. Together, they made up a unit more 

covert than any other during the war. 

MACV-SOG was tasked with undertaking various forms of unconventional warfare in Vietnam, in-

cluding reconnaissance and rescue missions, psychological warfare and capturing enemy prisoners. 

They conducted a number of covert operations, which had a profound effect on the outcome of 

the conflict. 

MACV-SOG's top-secret beginnings 

MACV-SOG, the Military Assistance Command, Vietnam - Studies and 

Observations Group, was established on January 24, 1964. It was made up 

of members from the US military's most elite forces: Green Berets, Navy 

SEALs, Air Force commandos, CIA operatives and those who'd served in 

the Marine Corps' reconnaissance units. 

MACV-SOG actions in Vietnam were controlled by the Special Assistant for Counterinsurgency 

and Special Activities at the Department of Defense, as it gave them the ability to conduct missions 

outside of South Vietnam. Control of the group was eventually given to the US military. 

Much of MACV-SOG's work was conducted in North Vietnam, which had to remain top secret, as 

the official American position was that US forces weren't fighting outside of the South. The group 

also spent time conducting operation in Laos and Cambodia, due to the importance of the Ho Chi 

Minh Trail to the North Vietnamese Army (NVA). 

Given the extremely dangerous nature of the work they undertook, 

MACV-SOG was comprised entirely of volunteers. Their work was so 

dangerous, in fact, that the casualty rate for operatives was 100 per-

cent - they knew they'd either receive a Purple Heart for their actions 

or come home in a body bag. 
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Unidentifiable Americans 

Given the top-secret nature of their operations, MACV-SOG had very particular uniform require-

ments designed to make them unidentifiable as Americans. They donned the tiger stripe camou-

flage commonly associated with the South Vietnamese, and they didn't carry any ID, including dog 

tags and patches. The Green Berets also didn't wear their identifiable headgear. 

As for weapons, MACV-SOG generally carried either a CAR-15 or AK-47, as well as M79 grenade 

launchers, all of which had their serial numbers removed, so they couldn't be identified. Each was 

carefully attached to the individual in a way that would render any noise from their movement non

-existent. The guns were carried with a canvas strap, while the M79s were attached with a D-ring 

covered in tape. 

Operators also carried additional weapons, including fragmentation and V40 mini grenades. For 

many, their weapons of choice were as unconventional as the missions they undertook. One partic-

ular MACV-SOG member, Staff Sgt. Robert Graham, decided to use a 55-pound bow with razor-

edged arrows, which he pulled out when his ammo ran low. 

Ho Chi Minh Trail 

The Ho Chi Minh Trail was the main area of operations for MACV-SOG, given its importance to 

the guerrillas they fought against. The group's primarily role here was to be the boots on the 

ground, providing intelligence back to Saigon. They took photographs, stole enemy documents and 

bugged communication lines. 

These were extremely dangerous missions, and those tasked with running them were heavily aided 

by local forces, who made up the majority of a unit's numbers - two to four Americans were typi-

cally paired with between four and nine South Vietnamese guerrillas. In an interview with History 

of MACV-SOG, Jim Bolen discussed the details of running missions along the Ho Chi Minh Trail, 

saying every one he ran took place along the network's arteries. 

There would be extensive enemy encampments attached to the trail, which housed thousands of 

soldiers. Two examples of these terrible odds were the mission on Thanksgiving Day 1968, which 

saw a six-man team face an enemy force of 30,000, and Frank D. Miller's solo encounter with 100 

NVA troops. 

 

MACV-SOG operations behind enemy lines 

In his interview with History of MACV-SOG, Jim Bolen also revealed that he and other operatives 

were responsible for planting seismic sensors along the Ho Chi Minh Trail, which were monitored 
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by Lockheed C-130E Blackbirds and would inform them of significant enemy movement. 

Through this and other forms of reconnaissance, it's believed MACV-SOG provided 75 percent of 

American intelligence about the Ho Chi Minh Trail. 

MACV-SOG had another purpose for operating along the Ho Chi Minh Trail: using it to get behind 

enemy lines to engage in prisoner snatching. This was considered one of the most dangerous mis-

sions. Prisoner snatching could be done as either the primary goal of a mission or a secondary one, 

should the opportunity present itself. Either way, it was heavily encouraged by superior officers. 

Prisoner snatching behind enemy lines 

MACV-SOG members were given $100 for capturing an enemy soldier, as well as R&R, while 

their local comrades were given new watches and other cash amounts. With this program in place, 

they captured 12 soldiers in Laos in 1966 and acquired important information from them, such as 

troop movements, sizes and base locations. 

In order to successfully snatch their prisoners, MACV-SOG had to get creative. Lynne Black, a 

MACV-SOG operator, figured out the precise amount of C-4 needed to knock out a man without 

killing him (you can imagine the test process). This required an operator to place the explosive 

along the trail and wait for an enemy combatant to walk near enough to remotely detonate the C-

4, swoop in and leave with their unconscious target. 

MACV-SOG was involved in many of the major engagements that took place over the course of the 

Vietnam War, including Operation Steel Tiger, the Tet Offensive, Operation Tiger Hound, Opera-

tion Commando Hunt and the Easter Offensive. Despite this, their involvement was largely kept a 

secret until the 1980s. 

It took until 2001 for the group's members to be formally recognized, with them being awarded 

the Presidential Unit Citation. 

Local Vietnam Veteran, MACV-SOG Tom Waskovich was the first Chairman of the      

St Johns Veterans Council and lives in St Augustine Beach 
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Military Nurses 

This year, in honor of the 70th Anniversary of the end of the Korean War, we 

would like to highlight the service and bravery of one of the women who served 

during “The Forgotten War.” 

The military nurses who served in the combat theater proved once again how es-

sential military nurses are in war. Approximately 1,750 nurses and medical spe-

cialists such as physical therapists and dietitians served in the Korean Theater. 

The Air Force Nurse Corps had only been in existence for a year when the war 

started in 1950. There was a severe shortage of trained flight nurses throughout 

war, and some were assigned evacuation duty although they did not have flight 

training. 

The nurses served aboard flights from Korea to Japan, Japan to Guam, Midway, 

Hawaii and the United States. They also served at Air Force hospitals in California 

and San Antonio, Texas. Flight nurses were responsible for dispensing medicine 

and keeping patients stable and comfortable during crowded and cold flights. 

Flight nursing was not only demanding, it was also dangerous. 

Before dawn on September 26, 1950, a C-54 carrying military personnel, includ-

ing two flight nurses, crashed into the Sea of Japan, drowning many passengers, 

including Captain Vera Brown. Lieutenant (later Captain) Jonita (Bonham) Bovee, 

although injured, assisted others and was subsequently awarded the Distinguished 

Flying Cross for her actions. 

The official citation states: “First Lieutenant Jonita R. Bonham performed merito-

rious service and distinguished herself while acting as Flight Nurse in medical air 

evacuation flights totaling one hundred seventy (170) hours from 25 July to 26 

September 1950. Lieutenant Bonham flew in unarmed cargo type aircraft. On 

many occasions these aircraft were operating into and out of advance airfields  
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which were being subjected to enemy fire, transporting ammunition, rockets, 

bombs and other types of high explosives and inflammable material, under ad-

verse weather conditions and over hazardous terrain. Despite these conditions, 

Lieutenant Bonham carried out her missions willingly and without complaint, 

continually comforting and caring for her patients. By her courage, ability and un-

selfish devotion to duty, Lieutenant Bonham has reflected great credit upon her-

self, her profession and the United States Air Force.” 

Jonita (Bonham) Bovee, a native of Bennington, Oklahoma, joined the Army 

Nurse Corps in 1944 and served until 1946. When the Korean War broke out, she 

joined the Air Force Nurse Corps. During her service, she logged over 245 flight 

hours and helped evacuate over 600 wounded men. She was discharged from the 

service in 1952. Captain Jonita (Bonham) Bovee was the first female recipient of 

the Distinguished Flying Cross. 

On July 18, 2023, the Military Women’s Memorial was honored to have Captain 

Bovee’s children, Renee Bovee and Greg Bovee, donate their mother’s Distin-

guished Flying Cross and other memorabilia such as service records, correspond-

ence, photographs, handbooks, and magazines to the Military Women’s Memorial 

Collection. It is through donations such as this that we can fully tell the story of 

our servicewomen’s dedicated and selfless service to the United States. 
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The CJ3 Foundation 

A representative of the CJ3 Foundation will be speaking at the Veterans Council meeting 

on January 25, 2024. 

Please make plans to join us then if not sooner. 

The CJ3 Foundation provides advocacy services at no cost to the wounded/disabled 

American Heroes we support.  

The CJ3 Foundation advocates on behalf of our Recipients to receive assistance they 

need/require.  

This advocacy centers on providing Recipients with referrals for services or support to 

other organizations/agencies established to adequately address/help with specific Re-

cipient issues/needs.  

The CJ3 Foundation works as an interlocutor for and with other VSO's and non-profits 

who have like goals in order to assist Veterans in need.  

The CJ3 Foundation also works to influence changes in policy and legislation that ad-

versely affects our Wounded/Disabled U.S. Military Service Member/Veteran, Law En-

forcement, Firefighter, and Emergency/First Responder brothers and sisters.  

The CJ3 Foundation provides a forum to formalize our advocacy efforts for these groups 

on issues of concern; whether it is a policy change or legislative change required.  

The CJ3 Foundation builds upon this by engaging legislators and their staff to advocate 

for changes in policy and legislation that adversely affects our constituents.  

Finally, the CJ3 Foundation also partners with hunting, fishing, and other recreational 

type groups to provide much needed rest and relaxation activities to our Recipients and 

their families. 
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There was NO meeting of the      

Veterans Council of St. Johns 

County in August because of      

the Hurricane. 
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Explore VA benefits and health care,  https://www.va.gov   

Health care 

Apply for VA health care, find out how to access ser-

vices, and manage your health and benefits online. 

Disability 

File a claim for disability compensation for conditions related to your 

military service, and manage your benefits over time. 

Education and training 

Apply for and manage your GI Bill and other education benefits to help 

pay for college and training programs. 

Careers and employment 

Apply for vocational rehabilitation services, get support for your Veteran-

owned small business, and access other career resources. 

Pension 

Apply for monthly payments for wartime Veterans and survivors with 

limited or no income who meet certain age and disability requirements. 

Housing assistance 

Find out if you're eligible for a VA-backed home loan. If you have a ser-

vice-connected disability, see if you qualify for a housing grant to help 

you live more independently. 

https://www.va.gov
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Life insurance 

Explore VA life insurance options for Veterans, service members, and 

families. Manage your policy online, file claims for benefits, and access 

helpful resources. 

Burials and memorials 

Get help planning a burial in a VA national cemetery, order a headstone or 

other memorial item to honor a Veteran's service, and apply for survivor 

and dependent benefits. 

Records 

Apply for a printed Veteran ID card, get your VA benefit letters and medi-

cal records, and learn how to apply for a discharge upgrade. 

Service member benefits 

Find out what benefits you may be eligible for during service and which 

time-sensitive benefits to consider when separating or retiring. 

Family member benefits 

Learn about the benefits you may qualify for as a spouse, dependent, or 

survivor. And find out what you're eligible for as a family member caring 

for a Veteran with disabilities. 

VA department information 

Learn more about the VA departments that manage our benefit and health 

care 
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From Veterans Council Chairman Bill Dudley, as of Sept. 1, 2023 

Update on Veteran homeless in St Johns County 

The count of Veteran’s without housing at the time of last year’s stand down was 

approximately 38 Veterans.  Out of the 38 Veterans, only about 9 showed up for 

the stand down last year.  The reason for the low turn out then is because those 38 

Veterans were all engaged in case management services and working on housing 

placements.  A majority of those Veterans at that time were able be placed in hotel 

rooms while waiting on housing assistance due to special funding that came 

through because of Covid.  This accounted for the low turn out at the stand down.  

San Marcos Heights, an income-based apartment complex, opened up shortly af-

ter the stand down and we were able to place 13 Veterans without housing there.  

In January of 2023, the VA conducted a count of our homeless Veteran population 

and at that time there were 24.  These 24 Veterans were all engaged with case 

management services to assist them in getting into permanent housing.   

As of this date, we have approximately 12 homeless veterans that are all working 

with case managers for housing assistance.  We have another income-based apart-

ment complex opening up currently, Victoria’s Crossing, and we have 10 units 

that are set aside for Veteran’s preference there.  St Johns Housing Partnership is 

opening Patriot Place soon and we are working on completing applications for 

Veteran’s to be housed there now. We will be able to house 6 Veterans at Patriot 

Place. 

The VA and community partners are making great strides in efforts to reach our 

homeless Veterans in St Johns County.  These include VA has outreach workers 

that begin the process of approval for Hud VASH and other appropriate housing 

opportunities, Changing Homelessness, The Veteran’s Service Office, Home Again 

and The Society of St Augustine Street Outreach Team who seeks out homeless  
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Veterans and connects them to needed resources.  These Veterans are connected 

tohealth, counseling and other resources while working on housing goals. 

Because of the amazing work that is being done to reach out to our homeless Vet-

erans, they are being connected to resources more quickly at this time.  Commu-

nity agencies are working tirelessly to help end the homeless situation in St Johns 

County and expect to be at functional zero by December of this year which means 

3 or less homeless Veterans identified in St Johns County.   

Since the need for a Veteran Stand Down is very low at this time, the Veteran’s 

service office will continue to have military surplus on hand at the VSO as well as 

a well-stocked food pantry for those that are in need.  Our Veteran Homeless Co-

ordinator assists with connecting Veterans to housing and other resources as need-

ed and is able to deliver supplies to them or will work with other VA and Chang-

ing Homelessness case managers to ensure they have clothing, shoes, bicycles, 

food, hygiene items and other surplus while they work on being qualified for 

housing assistance.  

There are other plans in place currently for a Day Center that will provide home-

less with laundry and shower facilities.  This facility will also provide a place for 

case managers to meet with the homeless and provide resources to them.  There 

are other projects and plans being discussed and that will assist our homeless pop-

ulation even more in the near future. 

We are grateful for the amazing support from our wonderful volunteers who do-

nate food to our pantry, refurbished bicycles, gas and food gift cards and other 

items that meet the immediate needs of our brothers and sisters.  Thank you for 

your support!   
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It really is a rare thing’: Dunnellon Vietnam War veteran reconnects with former bunkmate 

 By Emma Delamo 

DUNNELLON, Fla. (WCJB) - Nearly 60 years later, a Vietnam War veteran in Dunnellon is back in touch with an old 

friend from the war. 

Veteran Gary Morgan lives in Wisconsin, but he got in contact with former veteran John Horton through a Vietnam veter-

ans website. 

The two started talking again and brought up Dunnellon resident Victor Rochette in conversation. 

“John wanted to get ahold of him,” said Morgan. “He asked me if I knew him and when I told him that he was my bunk-

mate, then he got hold of Vic and asked if it was okay that I called.” 

Gary and Victor were stationed in Memphis together in May of 1967. When Gary called Victor, he said Victor didn’t re-

member him, but some old photos helped rejog his memory. 

“You put those two pictures side by side and you know it’s the same guy. I mean this is legit, it’s for real,” said Rochette.  “I 

texted him right back and I said ‘Gary, that’s you! It is you! Gary from Wisconsin.’” 

56 years later, the two are reminiscing about old times. 

“He tells me his whole story, what’s been going on with him since we’ve last were together and I did the same,” said Mor-

gan. “We have so much more to talk about, so we’ll be doing this for a long time.” 

They said they have swapped stories and made plans to meet again soon. 

“My wife and I are going to visit him and his wife probably in January, February when it’s warm there and cold here,” said 

Morgan. “Then they’ll come up and visit us in the summer.” 

Both men said the connections you make while deployed are priceless, but usually sizzle out, which is why they’re excited 

to bring their friendship back to life. 

“It really is a rare thing,” said Rochette. “It’s a blast from the past, that’s all I can say. It can only get better from here, so 

I’m happy, happy, happy.” 
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  Guardian Gets Ranger Tab in First-Ever Achievement for Space Force 

For the first time ever, a Space Force Guardian has graduated from the Army's ardu-

ous Ranger School, making history for the newest mili-

tary service branch. 

Capt. Daniel Reynolds, who is with the 4th Test and Eval-

uation Squadron out of Peterson Space Force Base, Colo-

rado, graduated from Ranger School at Fort Moore, 

Georgia, on Oct. 13. An image shared by the Ranger School on Facebook showed 

him posing in front of a Space Force flag alongside other Guardians. 

Reynolds graduating from Ranger School -- a two-month course filled with gruel-

ing physical training and exercises designed to educate participants on elite squad 

and platoon tactics -- is not only a first for the service, it bucks criticisms and stere-

otypes that Guardians aren't as active as other military service branches. 

Read Next: 2,000 US Troops Ordered to Prepare for Deployment in Growing Re-

sponse to Israel War with Hamas 

Reynolds has been challenging those norms throughout his career, and has broken 

several barriers as a Guardian. 

Prior to graduating, and even before being accepted, Reynolds had to pass the 

Ranger Assessment Course, a 19-day evaluation course "designed to assess the 

physical and mental toughness of airmen and Guardians who are interested in at-

tending Army Ranger School," the Air Force said in an August press release. 

Reynolds was the sole Guardian alongside 15 airmen and 15 soldiers. Only 15 ap-

plicants met the standard to go on to Ranger School. He was one of them. 

Last year, Reynolds became the first Guardian to graduate from the U.S. Army's 

Sapper Leader Course, a 28-day leadership program focused on educating combat 

engineers. 
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"Space is a warfighting domain, and Guardians are the leading edge of national de-

fense across an increasingly complex front," Reynolds said in a press release last 

year. "To succeed, we have to be adaptive, enduring, and lethal. These are the funda-

mentals that the Sapper Leader Course emphasizes, and the skills that Guardians, as 

warfighters, bring to the joint fight every day." 

In 2021, Reynolds made history when he became the first Space Force Guardian to 

graduate from the Army's Air Assault School. 

"The best engineers in the world can be drawn from those who understand how to 

use the system operationally," Reynolds said in a Department of Defense press re-

lease last year. "Attending Air Assault School was a rare opportunity for a tester to 

study the intricacies of how a warfighter implements a military system." 

Reynolds, whose hometown is in Germany, graduated from the Air Force Acade-

my in 2017 and was commissioned as a second lieutenant in the Air Force with a 

bachelor of science in astronautical engineering degree, according to the Pentagon. 

His first duty station was at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology, where he 

served as a research fellow focused on NASA's next-generation lunar Space Station 

while working on his master's degree. 

Less than two years after the Space Force became the newest military service, Reyn-

olds transferred in the spring of 2021. 

"When the Space Force was founded a few months after my graduation from MIT, 

my experiences there were at the forefront of my mind," Reynolds said in a release. 

"Having the opportunity to be a part of an incredible team working together to 

solve some of our nation's most complex problems spoke to my passion to serve." 

The Air Force first began sending airmen to Ranger School in 1955; since then, 

around 350 have graduated from the course, according to the Air Force. Now, be-

cause of Reynolds, there is also one Guardian to join the list. 
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From the St. Johns County Parks & Recreation Dept. 

Do you know a Military Veteran with a *Blank Space* on their calendar? Check out our upcoming Veteran Programs 

(SJC Parks and Recreation’s Version). 

 Veteran Fishing: Don’t be overwhelmed by fishing regulations, *Shake It Off* and learn all about Keeping It Legal in 

September. Then join us to explore the *Wonderland* of Surf Fishing in October!  

Veteran Art: Discover your artistic *Style* and try out a different art medium every month. Upcoming programs include 

Print Making and Pumpkin Painting!  

Veteran Kayaking: *I Know Places* for some great wildlife viewing in and *Out Of The Woods* around Hallowes Cove 

and in Deep Creek this fall.  

*All You Had To Do Was Stay* until the end of this post and you’d find the link for more information and program regis-

tration here: https://bit.ly/46HMhEt  

https://bit.ly/46HMhEt
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The Jacksonville Naval Museum Needs You!  
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The flags in 

the poster 

represent the 

46 missing 

men that do 

not have 

photos. 

(Their names 

are listed to 

the right of 

each column) 
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 Camp Lejeune Water Victims Offered Quicker Payout Option by                                            

Navy and Justice Department 

6 Sep 2023 Miltary.com |  

       By Rebecca Kheel 

Some veterans and family members sickened 

during the decades of contaminated drinking 

water at Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, will 

be able to choose to take a standard payout 

from the government if they want their claims 

resolved faster, the Navy and Justice Department announced Wednesday. 

Under the so-called "elective option" unveiled Wednesday, claimants can get between 

$100,000 and $550,000, depending on their diagnosis and how long they were ex-

posed to the toxic water.  

Officials said they hope the new option will speed up processing for the tens of thou-

sands of claims that have been filed since last year and more quickly give closure to vet-

erans and others. 

"The elective option is a critical step in bringing relief to qualifying claimants impacted 

by the contaminated water at Camp Lejeune, who will now have an avenue for receiv-

ing quick and early resolution of claims under the Camp Lejeune Justice Act," Associ-

ate Attorney General Vanita Gupta said in a news release Wednesday. 

The Camp Lejeune Justice Act, which was passed last year as part of the sweep-

ing PACT Act, created a pathway for former Marines, sailors and families poisoned by 

contaminated drinking water at the military base to sue and recover damages. Those 

harmed by the water can file an administrative claim with the Navy, and if the service 

denies the claim or takes longer than six months to respond, they can then sue in the 

U.S. District Court for the Eastern District of North Carolina. 

More than 93,000 administrative claims have been filed since the law was enacted, a  
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number that is expected to grow until the Aug. 10, 2024, deadline to file a claim, offi-

cials said Wednesday. Another 1,100 lawsuits have already been filed. 

To qualify for the new elective option, claimants must have specific illnesses that have 

been previously linked to the chemicals at Camp Lejeune and been exposed to the wa-

ter for a specific amount of time. 

Those diagnosed with kidney cancer, liver cancer, non-Hodgkin lymphoma, leukemia 

and bladder cancer could receive settlements of $450,000 if they were exposed for 

more than five years; $300,000 if they were exposed between one year and five years; 

or $150,000 if they were exposed between 30 and 364 days. 

Those suffering from multiple myeloma, Parkinson's disease, kidney disease (end stage 

renal disease) or systemic sclerosis/systemic scleroderma would get settlement offers 

of $400,000 for exposures of more than than five years; $250,000 for between one 

years and five years of exposure; or $100,000 for exposures between 30 and 364 days. 

Claims involving death would get another $100,000, according to the news release. 

Officials will reach out to anyone who has already filed a claim who is eligible, the re-

lease adds. Once a settlement is offered, claimants have 60 days to accept or deny it, 

and if they accept it, they can expect to get paid within 60 days, according to Navy 

guidance. Claimants who deny the offer can still pursue their administrative claim or 

file a lawsuit, according to the guidance. 

Those who don't qualify for the elective option can still file an administrative claim or 

sue, it adds. 

More information on filing a Camp Lejeune water claim and the elective 

option is available at www.navy.mil/clja/. 

http://www.navy.mil/clja/
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The Florida Veterans Foundation extends its heartfelt grati-

tude to those who have contributed to supporting Florida 

Veterans by purchasing a Gadsden Flag license plate. Through 

the sales of these distinctive plates, the foundation raises 

funds that help provide essential programs, services, and 

outreach materials. With each purchase, supporters display 

their solidarity with Veterans and actively participate in im-

proving their well-being and honoring their sacrifices. Get 

your plate today at:           

https://www.helpflvets.org/gadsden-plate.   

mailto:https://www.helpflvets.org/gadsden-plate


51 

Ships and Submarines of the US Navy 
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Hi Veteran Organization & Veteran Service Officers: 

Save the Date, Veteran organization and reserve a table please 

notify your members, to save this date January 6th 2024 at the VyStar Veterans Memorial 

Arena. 

Service Officers can reserve a table for your Counties. I will send out others later to re-

mind all of you, too keep you in the loop. 

Semper Fidelis 

Anthony(Tony)D'Aleo 

Inducted in the Florida Veterans Hall of Fame 2022. 

Past-President Nicholas J. Cutinha Chapter 

VVA Chapter 1046 

Cell # 904-910-2386 
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From the VFW Aux-National Organization 

Spread patriotism through song! 

 

Youth are encouraged to enter the VFW Auxiliary’s national an-

them singing contest, Get Excited for the Red, White and Blue! 

Contestants may sing “The Star-Spangled Banner” in the arrange-

ment and genre of their choice: rock, pop, reggae, R&B, hip-hop, country, classical and oth-

er genres are accepted. But they can’t change the words! 

 

The contest consists of two grade divisions: K-8 and 9-12. Entries are due to a local VFW 

Auxiliary by March 31, 2024.  

 

Visit https://vfwauxiliary.org/what-we-do/youth-activities/ for contest eligibil-

ity, rules, an entry form, to see the 2023 winners’ videos and more.  

https://vfwauxiliary.org/what-we-do/youth-activities/
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Good afternoon, all! I hope this email finds all of you well. I want to thank you all, again, for 

your continued support of Gratitude America's Military Support Retreat. We've had an amazing 

year, serving over 200 veterans and their support persons, thanks in part to all of you promot-

ing our program! I am reaching out today because we are quickly approaching our final retreat 

of the year, in November, and we currently have eight open slots. If you all could help us with a 

push to get it filled it would be greatly appreciated! The dates will be November 2-5 in Marine-

land, FL. Thank you all again for your continued support, and I wish you all the very best! 

Christopher Duke 

Program Director of Military Support Retreats  

GratitudeAmerica 

770-298-7654,  GratitudeAmerica.org/Retreats 
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From American Legion 5th District FL  
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Are You eligible to file for benefits based on Presumptive Exposure? 

Were you exposed to hazardous materials while serving in the military, such as from Agent Or-

ange or burn pits? Did you serve in Vietnam, Thailand or Southwest Asia? If so, you may be eligible to 

file for service-connected benefits based on presumptive exposure. 

Over the course of the last six months, VA has begun processing service-connected disability claims for 

six new presumptive conditions related to exposure to hazardous materials. 

In May 2021, VA started implementing provisions of the William M. Thornberry National Defense Au-

thorization Act for Fiscal Year 2021 (NDAA), adding bladder cancer, hypothyroidism and Parkinsonism 

to the list of medical conditions presumptively associated with exposure to Agent Orange. A few 

months later, VA added asthma, rhinitis and sinusitis (to include rhinosinusitis) on a presumptive basis 

based on particulate matter exposures during military service in Southwest Asia and certain other areas. 

Any Veteran who was previously denied service-connection for any of these six conditions but had 

symptoms manifest within 10 years of military service would need to file another claim. Be sure to 

use VA Form 20-0995, “Decision Review Request: Supplemental Claim” when filing. The claim form 

should include the name of the medical condition and also specify that the medical condition is being 

claimed due to in-service exposure to environmental hazards. 

VA is committed to assisting Veterans who may have been exposed to hazardous materials during their 

military service. 

Be sure to stay plugged in to www.va.gov for the most recent developments around environmental haz-

ards; VA is constantly conducting research and surveillance, as well as reviewing scientific literature for 

conditions that may be related to exposure during military service. 

If you feel you have a chronic condition attributed to an in-service exposure, we highly encourage you 

to file a claim. For more in-

formation about VA benefits 

and eligibility, or how to file a 

claim, Veterans and survivors 

can visit VA’s website 

at www.va.gov or call toll-

free at 1-800-827-1000. 
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Vietnam Veterans of America 

If you are a Vietnam Era Veteran and live in one of 

these counties, please contact the President for in-

formation as to how to join 

                           Chapter/President/email/Location 

1046   Albert White                                                             

1048   Bob Adkins      adk123robert@outlook.com  

1059   Dave Treffinger     dtreffinger433@msn.com    

1084   Bill Jefferson             bill_jefferson@comcast.net   

1088   Roy (Corky) Rudd           corkstopper50@yahoo.com; Nassau 

1092   Forest Hope                       foresthope@usa.net; Gainesville 

1134   Marvin Lagle                     mdlagle@gmail.com; Baker  

Veterans Council of Clay 

County: 

President: Ansil Lewis 

Meeting day is the same, first 

Wednesday of the month, but 

the location is changed to Clay 

County Administration Build-

ing, 1st floor conference 

room, 477 Houston St., Green 

Cove Springs, FL 32043. 

Meeting start at 11 a.m. 
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Veterans Councils of Northeast Florida  

      BAKER COUNTY  

      President: Larry Porterfield  

      Meetings: 

      Second Thursday of each month  

      Location:  

      MacClenny Primitive Baptist Church  

      Fellowship Hall on North Boulevard  

                 Time : 1800 (6pm)  

 

CLAY COUNTY     DUVAL COUNTY     

President: Harry Silvers     President  

Meetings:      Meetings: 

First Wednesday of each month    Third Tuesday of each month 

Location:      Location: 

American Legion Post 250    American Legion Post 37 

3939 County Rd 218     Main Building 

Middleburg, FL 32068      San Juan Avenue   

Time: 1400 (2pm)     Tome: 1900 (7 pm) 

 

NASSAU COUNTY     St. Johns County 

President: Mike Doran     President: Bill Dudley 

Meetings:      Meetings: 

First Thursday of each month    Last Thursday of each month 

Location:      Location:  

American Legion Post 54    Health & Human Services building 

626 South 3rd St     Muscovy room, 1st floor 

Fernandina Beach fit 32034    200 San Sebastian View, St. Augustine 

Time: 1900 (7pm)     Time: 1900 (7pm) 
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The Veterans Council of St. Johns County is proud to           

announce that it has modernized its website and created        

a Facebook page. 

We are inviting all veterans to visit our website at:                          

NEW  http://www.veteranscouncilsjc.org  

The Veterans Council will post items of interest to 

all veterans, post pictures, articles, flyers, events, 

etc.  We will post our meetings dates and keep 

you informed about events at the Jacksonville 

and St. Augustine National Cemeteries. 

          Please join our group on Facebook at:       

                http://veteranscouncilsjc.org  

 

           Please select Join the Group to become a member 

. 

Once you have joined the Veterans Council Facebook group you 

will be able to post your meetings, pictures, articles, fund raisers, 

etc. It will be your common site to go to and see what’s happening. 

The website and Facebook page were updated and created so 

that there would be a central place to list all veterans activities in 

NE FL. 

You may have noticed the Veterans Council’s new logo, it was 

created by Roy Havekost. 

He can be contacted at webmaster@veteranscouncilsjc.org 

 

 

mailto:http://www.veteranscouncilofstjohns.org
http://veteranscouncilsjc.org
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 The Veterans Council of St. Johns County welcomes 

article submissions from all County Veterans & 

organizations. Articles should be of interest to all and 

veterans related. Submissions may be edited &/or 

shortened and used if space permits. 

Send to:  rothfeldm@gmail.com  

  
 
 

The Veterans Council of St. Johns County, Inc. is a        
Not For Profit Florida Corporation. 

 

Our formation date was July 4, 2001 in a proclamation 
issued by the St. Johns County Commissioners. It is 
composed of representatives of the various veterans' 
organizations within St. Johns County. 
 

The Veteran's Council will work with city and county 
governments and other local organizations to achieve 
the mutual goal to provide a central agency to assist in 
the coordination and presentation of matters concerning 
veterans and veterans activities in St. Johns County. 
 

The Veteran's Council will endeavor to precipitate, stim-
ulate and assist various organizations as they perform 
patriotic events. One of the major purposes is the pro-
motion and education of national patriotic matters. 
 

The St. Johns County Veterans Council meets the 

last Thursday of the month at 7 pm. 

 The Veterans Council will meet at the Coun-

ty Health & Human Services Building,       

200 San Sebastian View 

Auditorium, 1st floor 

Veterans Council of  St. Johns County,     

“Helping  All Veterans” 

Veterans Service Office 
 200 San Sebastian View, Suite 1400         

St. Augustine, FL 32084 

(physical location) 
The VSO Office is located in the St. Johns County Health and  

Human Services Building.  
 

The office is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily, 
Monday through Friday excluding holidays. 

  

Service is by appointment. 
Phone: 904-209-6160   Fax: 904-209-6161 

Joseph McDermott, VSO 

Travis Neidig, Assistant VSO 

Angela McKenzie, Assistant VSO 

Lori Chapman, Assistant VSO 

Anna Marie Scott, Office Specialist 

The views expressed in The Patriot Reader Newsletter articles, submissions and spotlights 

are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent the views of the Veterans Council of 

St. Johns County or the editors of The Patriot Reader. It is the purpose of this periodical to 

share a variety of information that pertain to local veterans and their organizations.  


